STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD 

BOARD MEETING SESSION – DIVISION OF CLEAN WATER PROGRAMS

JUNE 21, 2001

ITEM 11

SUBJECT

CONSIDERATION OF AUTHORIZATION TO EXECUTE AN AGREEMENT WITH 

KEN WILCOX ASSOCIATES, INC. TO CONDUCT A LINE LEAK DETECTION 

AND AUTOMATIC TANK GAUGE EQUIPMENT FIELD EVALUATION STUDY 

TO DETERMINE THE EFFECTIVENESS OF EQUIPMENT USED FOR EARLY 

DETECTION OF LEAKING UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANKS

DISCUSSION

A 1998 SWRCB, Division of Clean Water Programs, study (“Are Leak Detection

Methods Effective in Finding Leaks in Underground Storage Tank Systems?” [Leaking   

Site Survey Report]) of the effectiveness of leak detection methods indicated that in 

84% of the study cases, a leak was detected during closure of a site; leak detection 

methods correctly identified leaking tanks or piping in only 4.8% of the study cases.  Furthermore, a 1999 SWRCB advisory panel study (“Leak Source and Leak Detection Data Collection and Analysis” [UST Team Report 3]) of UST systems indicated that only 4.5% of leaks in UST systems were discovered by routine leak detection activities.  The results of these studies indicate that leak detection methods may not be effectively detecting leaks in UST systems.  However, it is not apparent whether the lack of leak detection is due to:

(1) leaks occurring at rates less than rates specified in the Federal and California UST regulations (California Code of Regulations [CCR], Title 23, Division 3, Chapter 6),

(2) leak detection equipment that is disabled or not used,

(3) leak detection equipment that is not functioning properly, or

(4) leak detection results that are not reported.  

Therefore, further investigation of leak detection equipment is necessary. 

POLICY ISSUE

Should the SWRCB authorize the Executive Director or her designee to enter into a contract with Ken Wilcox Associates, Inc. (KWA) to conduct a field evaluation study of leak detection systems?

FISCAL IMPACT

Expenditure authority for this agreement, including amendments thereto, will not exceed $275,629.  U.S. EPA grant monies amounting to $258,402, as well as $17,227 of Underground Storage Tank Fund monies have been budgeted for this project.

REGIONAL BOARD IMPACT

None

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

That the SWRCB authorize the Executive Director or her designee to enter into an agreement with KWA to conduct a field evaluation study of leak detection systems in an amount not to exceed $275,629, including any amendments thereto.

DRAFT

STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD

RESOLUTION NO. 2001- ___

CONSIDERATION OF AUTHORIZATION TO EXECUTE AN AGREEMENT

WITH KEN WILCOX ASSOCIATES, INC. TO CONDUCT A LINE LEAK

DETECTION AND AUTOMATIC TANK GAUGE EQUIPMENT FIELD EVALUATION STUDY TO DETERMINE THE EFFECTIVENESS 

OF EQUIPMENT USED FOR EARLY DETECTION OF 

LEAKING UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANKS

WHEREAS:

1. The State Water Resources Control Board has accepted Federal Grant Nos. 

L-00941101-1/L00941100-2 (FFY-2001), Underground Storage Tank (F/UST) Program, which requires a field verification of mechanical and electronic line leak detection equipment and automatic tank gauging systems to be completed by September 30, 2002.

2. An agreement with Ken Wilcox Associates, Inc. to conduct the field evaluation study and provide a final report by August 31, 2002 is proposed.

3. Expenditure authority for this agreement , including any amendments thereto, will not exceed $275,629.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT:

The State Water Resources Control Board authorize the Executive Director or designee to enter into an agreement with Ken Wilcox Associates, Inc (including any amendments thereto), not to exceed $275,629, to conduct a line leak detection and automatic tank gauge equipment field evaluation study for early detection of leaking underground storage tanks.

CERTIFICATION

The undersigned, Clerk to the Board, does hereby certify that the foregoing is a full, true, and correct copy of a resolution duly and regularly adopted at a meeting of the State Water Resources Control Board held on June 21, 2001.








_____________________________








Maureen Marché








Clerk to the Board

